Grundy County Landfill Commission
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday, May 9, 2024

Location: Grundy County Courthouse

Members Present: Melcher, Chm., Smith, Sec’y, Juchems, Nederhoff, and Severance
Landfill/CCC Manager Chad Brown

The meeting was called to order at 6:31 by the Chairman. The minutes of the April meeting were
approved as read via a motion by Juchems, seconded by Nederhoff.

At the initiative of Manager, Chad Brown, the Commissioners decided to have Brown work with
the Grundy County IT Department to create a Facebook page for the Landfill/CCC and include a
link from the County’s website to the Facebook page.

The Commissioners approved payment of the bills totaling $2550.83 for the Citizen’s
Convenience Center and $5028.71 for the Landfill on a motion by Juchems, seconded by
Severance.

Discussion was held on the bare spots on the slopes of the landfill cap that were pointed out in
the State inspector’s report. Brown will get some quotes from area landscaping companies to
seek remedies to create a consistent cover for those areas.

There is a crack in the office window at the CCC. It was suggested that Manager Brown contact
Iowa Falls Glass about repair or replacement. He is working towards decreasing the TKN levels
in the leachate using some new strategies suggested by Commissioner Shane Metz. If they don’t
produce the desired results, the Landfill may open an account with Euroifins Lab to accept our
leachate.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:29 on a motion by Juchems and seconded by Severance.

Respectfully submitted by

Barbara Smith Secretary

Greg Melcher, Chm




